
From: Donnell, William  
Sent: Wednesday, September 26, 2018 2:52 PM 
To: Greene, Robert <RGreene@aurora-il.org> 
Cc: Petschke, Nathan <petschkn@apd.aurora.il.us>; Leadbetter, Shane <leadbets@apd.aurora.il.us>; 
rjordan@auroraha.org 
Subject: Parking restrictions request for Southwind development 
 
Bob, 
Our parking restrictions around Harbor Village have been very successful in reducing crime and calls for 
police service. I would like to now request that we extend these parking restrictions north to cover the 
streets surrounding the Southwind development. These additional restrictions were requested by our 
COP officers and reviewed and approved by Ralph Jordan director for the Aurora Housing 
Authority(AHA).  We also presented the proposed restrictions at the SouthHarbor neighborhood group 
who concurred with the proposed restrictions. 
 
The requests are as follows; 
 

1. Extend the no parking either side of Pearl Street north from Sherman to Melrose  
2. Extend the no parking east side of 4th Street north from Sherman to Melrose ( 4th street is 

posted no parking on the west side) 
3. Restrict parking on either side of Melrose from 4th street to two lots east of Pearl Street 
4. Restrict parking in the alley north of Melrose 

 
We hope these restrictions will make this neighborhood safer by eliminating convenient parking and 
gathering areas to those individuals who have been banded from the Southwind development. AHA will 
be working with the residents to provide for guest parking for Southwind.  
Thanks, 
Bill 
 
William M. Donnell 
City of Aurora 
4th Ward Alderman 

630-698-2516 
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